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1. Purpose of the Report  

Schools Forum are asked to consider the report, which seeks to highlight potential issues in the 

way the Minimum Per Pupil guarantee figure is used within the National Funding Formula. The 

report is based on the email originally circulated by Graeme Atkins, Executive Headteacher 

Hadrian Learning Trust on 6 June 2018.   

 

2. Fair funding for high schools 

 

3. As you will be aware from discussions at Schools Forum earlier this year, the National Funding 

Formula in its current guise contains an anomaly that penalises high schools. As a 

consequence, Hadrian Learning Trust is working with various parties to lobby for this to be 

addressed by the DfE in a revision to the current formula. It would be helpful if you as Chair of 

Schools Forum could add your voice to the calls for change, assuming other Forum members 

are in agreement. 

 

4. The specific concern is that the current NFF averages out the distinction between Key Stage 3 

and Key Stage 4 minimum per pupil funding to arrive at a figure of £4,800 for all five secondary 

year groups. It then applies this figure to the three year groups in a high school. 

 

5. This is unfair as it fails to reflect the fact that typically two thirds of a high school’s students 

(excluding sixth form) are in Key Stage 4, which is significantly more expensive to run than Key 

Stage 3. In a secondary school, only two fifths of students are in Key Stage 4. 

 

6. The DfE recognises that Key Stage 3 is less expensive to run by establishing in the NFF that 

the minimum per pupil funding in Years 7 & 8 in middle schools is £4,200. Applying this to the 

three Key Stage 3 year groups in secondary schools, means that Key Stage 4 in such schools 

will in effect receive a minimum funding guarantee of £5,700 per pupil – the £4,800 figure is 

determined by averaging the three years of £4,200 and two of £5,700. 

 

7. For high schools to be treated fairly and on a par with secondary schools, the average 

minimum funding guarantee must be £5,200. All of this is explained in more detail in the 

document accompanying this letter (attached).  

 



 

8. A pressing concern is that the DfE funding unit has recently communicated the following to us: 

 

“The NFF doesn't distinguish between schools based on year group structure. It only 

distinguishes between schools that teach different key stages.  We have minimums for schools 

that have key stage 3 only, key stage 3 and 4 and key stage 4 only.  Current policy is as 

published and there are no planned changes to that for schools which teach KS3 and 

KS4.  The NFF for 2019-20 will be published in July.” 

 

9. This is a wholly perverse response as the current Technical Guidance does distinguish for year 

groups, with a weighted MFG for middle schools. 

 

 

10. Recommendation 

The Schools Forum is recommended to consider the report and agree any subsequent action. 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  



 

 

 


